Weaver Elementary School Dress Code

The Garland ISD school board has approved standardized dress for all Weaver Elementary students.

Standardized dress is made up of clothing that meets a particular description but is not a specific brand
of clothing. Any brand is fine as long as no logos or brand names are visible.

DRESS CODE:

SHIRTS: solid red, navy, or white traditional polo-style knit shirts with collar; may be long or
short sleeves; shirt must be tucked in at all times (a solid white undershirt may be worn if
desired)

PANTS OR SLACKS: navy or khaki; traditional style (no jeans, cargo pants, or pipe pants, etc.)
Sagging pants will not be permitted.

SHORTS OR CAPRIS: navy or khaki; must be at least knee-length with a finished hem; same style
as the pants (no cargo style shorts are allowed)

SKIRTS, SKORTS, OR JUMPERS: navy or khaki; must be at least knee-length; leggings must be
white, red or blue.

SWEATSHIRTS OR SWEATERS (without hood): red, navy, or white; pull-over or cardigan style;
long sleeves; must be worn over a polo-style shirt. These sweaters may be worn in class. No
other colors or designs are allowed inside the school.

JACKETS: Can be any color, but will only be allowed during recess and dismissal. Must be solid
red, navy, or white to be worn indoors.

SHOES: required footwear includes tennis shoes, loafers, dress shoes, or other closed shoes;
tennis shoes with socks are necessary for P.E. classes. No sandals or flip-flops will be worn at
school.

SPIRIT DRESS: Students may wear a school spirit t-shirt each Friday and on other designated
days. If student does not own a spirit shirt, they must wear standardized dress on Fridays.
Male students will not wear earrings.

GROOMING CODE:

Hair should be kept clean and out of the eyes.

Hair must be groomed; Mohawks are not permissible. Faux hawks (only top is spiked) must be
kept at no more than 2”.

Multi and radically colored hair will not be permitted.

Symbols, numbers, letters and designs may not be shaved into the hair or eyebrows.

Close cutting of the hair should be done uniformly about the head with no patches.

Any hairstyle or attire deemed a distraction by the administration is unacceptable.

The dress and grooming codes outlined above are not optional. Change of clothes and hair style will be
required along with other disciplinary consequences may be assigned if students do not follow the dress
and grooming codes. Please take the dress code with you when shopping for school clothing. Stores
advertising school uniforms or standardized dress may not meet our dress code requirements. The final
decision in determining appropriate dress and appearance shall rest with the principal or assistant
principal.



